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______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City of St. Paul          VIA E-MAIL 
Office of the City Council 
310 City Hall 
15 W Kellogg Boulevard 
St. Paul, MN 55102 
joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
 
July 1, 2021 
 
RE:  Detailed Work Plan  
 865 Jessie Street 
 St. Paul, MN 55130 
 
Dear City of St. Paul:  
 
Please take note that Ms. Vang has been ill for the past week. She displays symptoms of 
COVID-19, has gone in to get tested, and is still awaiting results.  
 
Ms. Vang will submit a detailed work plan as soon as possible. Please let me know if you have 
any questions.  
 
 
 
Very Truly Yours,  
 

 
Derek Thooft  
Attorney for Pa Nah Vang 
 
  
 
 

Attorney Derek D. Thooft  
ThooftLaw@gmail.com 
(651) 485-1254 

8101 34th Ave. S.  
Suite 340 

Bloomington, MN 55425 


